Friends of the Otisville School – Regular Board Meeting

Tuesday, August 9, 2016


Present: 

Directors: Bob Clouse, Chris Furman, Frank Ketcham, Alison Miller, Bill Mitchelitch, Ken Pinkela

Guests: Betty Jean Bonagura, Kathy Coppola, Mary Ann McDonough

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Minutes from the July 11, 2016, meeting were approved.

Correspondence:

Hometown Bank statement for July 2016 – given to Treasurer
Treasurer’s Report:

Current Balance: $246.60 ($48.60 of this is classified as “goods” for donations to make signs). 

Sales and donations from the Otisville Yard Sale added $198.00 to our account. 

Old Business:
1. By-law Change: language that allows two officers to sign checks will be written as an amendment to the original by-laws. The directors will meet at the Hometown Bank on Saturday, August 20, at 9:00 am to complete the necessary paperwork. 

2. 501C3 – We received IRS approval of FOTOS, Inc. as a tax-exempt organization as of July 25, 2016. We will now apply for NYS tax-exempt status. Bob will check on the cost (if any) and send in the paperwork. 

3. Otisville Community Yard Sale Feedback – Several people stopped by the FOTOS table and received information/bought baked goods/signed up with their email addresses. All feedback seemed to be positive. 

New Business:

1. Approval of New Directors – Karen Ketcham and Ken Pinkela were approved unanimously to be added to the FOTOS Board of Directors. 

2. Planning for August 15 Public Hearing – Bob will open our portion of the hearing with an explanation of why FOTOS taking the title to the old Otisville School is the best option for Mount Hope taxpayers. He would like as many people as possible to follow him with reiterated reasons why this is the best option. Important to emphasize that the building has the potential to be a community resource, and that there is both NO COST to taxpayers and virtually no risk either. If FOTOS is not successful in fund-raising and/or renovating the school as a community center, then it would likely be returned to the town, who could then decide what to do with it. There was some discussion about presenting the Power Point for visual effect. Bob did not feel we would have enough time. Alison suggested being prepared to show it and then seeing how the Town Board responded. 

a. Other Suggestions:

i. Have flyers to hand out at the door, summarizing our position and reasons (Ken and Alison will work on this)

ii. Post details about the hearing on social media sites (Ken and Alison will work on this)

iii. Possibly create a FOTOS website with a Paypal button for donating (Ken and Alison will work on this)

iv. Be prepared to address questions, concerns, or opposition from the board or the public, always returning to our emphasis on making the old Otisville School a community resource. 

v. Frank will be prepared to address the demolition option, pointing out discrepancies in cost quotes, future costs for dividing and selling the land, etc. 

vi. Invite newspaper reporters to the hearing (Frank will invite Jessica Cohen from the Record; also perhaps contact the Epoch Times?)

vii. Ask to have notice of the hearing put on both Cable 6 and the marquee outside Town Hall (Frank will contact Kathleen)

3. Presence at the Otisville Country Fair – do we want to either leave flyers at booths of supportive groups/individuals, or walk around and hand out flyers to fair-goers? We will discuss this further at the next board meeting. 

4. The FOTOS Board will meet at the Senior Center at 6:30 pm on August 15 for final preparations for the public hearing. 


5. Electronic Version of By-laws – Ken will scan the original document so that all board members can have it electronically. 

Next Meeting: Monday, August 22, 7:00 pm Village Hall

Meeting Adjourned at 8:54 pm.
